




School Advisory Council

September 26, 2023
Meeting Minutes
In Attendance

Natalie Nymark – Chair

Stephen Driscoll - Principal
Lynn Doyle – Vice-Principal
Jillian Langille – Teacher

Laurie-Ann Riley – ECE

Krystal Denney – Parent

Angela Akpan - Parent

Observer(s)
Regrets
Minutes: Taken by Krystal Denney
Topics for discussion:

SAC Agreement – review
Funding request

Principal’s report

Meeting dates

Minutes:
· The SAC Agreement was reviewed. The membership specifies 2 community members which we would like to change to 1. Also, our current community member is stepping down, so we need to find another. Laurie-Ann is going to reach out to her contacts to see if someone is interested.
· Funding request was emailed to our chair from Danielle Hibberts and Suzanne Hatt. The request is for magnetic letters and cookie sheets to support the UFLI program at the P-2 level. Magnetics letters will allow students multiple opportunities for hands-on learning and help them internalize the shape and feel of letters, building alphabet fluency. Funding was approved for $1338.24

· Discussion was held regarding the purchase of 3 iPads to support students using AAC, Augmentative and Alternative Communication. Stephen is going to check with the Assistive Technology Dept. (HRCE) to see if they can supply the iPads. If that route is not successful, the SAC will consider funding the purchase of the iPads. Stephen will present proposal at next SAC meeting if necessary. 
· We currently have 407 students. Most of our classes are at cap or very close to it. We were thankful that we only had to switch a few children to other classes and did not need to reconfigure many classes. The school year is off to a great start in large part due to the preparations by parents and staff. Holding the Curriculum Night and Ice Cream Social before the first day of school relieves much of the anxiety felt by students and parents.

· Our Learning Center teacher, Mackenzie Knox, will be on leave for the remainder of the year. She will be greatly missed. Our .5 LC teacher, Courtney Brown, will move to the 1.0 position. Haley MacNamara has been hired to fill the vacancy left by Courtney. Haley is now the .5 LC teacher/.5 Primary-1 teacher.
· We currently have only 5 lunch monitors. Those 5 monitors are not available every day. We are advertising on the HRCE website, teachers have communicated the need in their communications with families, it is in the school newsletter and on the parent Facebook page. We have had some expressions of interest and paperwork is being completed by a few people. 
· Our grade 5 STARS leadership group is almost up and running. We have had 47 grade 5’s express interest in being a member of this group. Among other things, the STARS help our grade primary to grade 2 students while our youngest students are eating their lunch. Their enthusiasm to be role models is greatly appreciated.

· During one of the PD days in early September we had ASK personnel (Active Smarter Kids) join us to demonstrate strategies to support active learning outside and inside classrooms. This professional development supports our Student Success Plan well-being goal. The session was well received, and some staff have engaged students in the strategies. This aligns with the new provincial Physical Activity Framework. The framework is intended to be embedded throughout the school day and it is rooted in a Health Promoting School (Healthy Schools Community) approach. It will create conditions for students to move more and sit less in schools. The aim is to provide equitable and inclusive opportunities for all students to reach their potential for learning, development, and well-being. We will use this framework to support in ways that: 

1. Interrupt periods of sedentary behavior (especially during classroom instruction) by increasing hands on/experiential learning opportunities that get students moving; 

2. Increase opportunities for outdoor learning; and

3. Consider how we balance screen time with A and B above.
· Our new playground provided by HRM is wonderful. Students are enjoying it immensely. The one major drawback is that the woodchip base is not accessible for all students. Stephen will make inquiries regarding the cost of a more inclusive base as well as the whereabouts of the swing set that was removed. The swing set that was removed was purchased by the school for $9000.00.

· Meeting Dates – November 2, January 11, February 29, April 11, June 6
Next Meeting Date: November 2 @ 6pm
